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Lane Cove Public School 
Project update November 2021 

Artist impression of the new hall. Indicative only. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

Project overview 

Construction continues at Lane Cove Public School to replace the school hall and canteen facilities that were 
destroyed in a fire in 2020. 

The delivery of the project includes: 

▪ a new replacement school canteen with restoration works to the adjacent playground area 
▪ a new school hall and attached covered outdoor learning area (COLA). 

The new canteen facilities are located on the site of the previous school hall. The new school hall will be built on the 
site known as ‘The Bullring’. 

Progress update 

Construction of the fully-equipped canteen building and the adjacent landscaped playground area is now finished 
and the facilities have been handed over to the school for use.  

New schematic designs of the hall have been finished. The tender for the construction contract of the new hall closed 
in September 2021. The tender evaluation review and the process required to receive approvals from the insurance 
company are in the final stages.   

We will continue to update the community as the tender is awarded and the project moves into the construction 
phase. 

Next steps 

As next steps, the project will award the construction tender and the contractor will work to develop the construction 
program, including an anticipated construction start and an anticipated completion date.  

This will be followed by site establishment works in preparation for construction, which will include: 

▪ installing temporary fencing and shade cloth around the perimeter of construction site   
▪ installing work sheds, toilets and meeting rooms 
▪ securing site access points 
▪ removing the temporary canteen building.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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